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Historic District & Historical Commission
Donn B. Griffin Rom
   HARWICH TOWN HALL
Wednesday June 21, 2017

5:30 PM
MINUTES

Members Present:  Chairwoman, Mary Maslowski; Gayle Carroll; Robert Doane and Joe Powers, joined meeting at 5:45 PM.
Members Absent: Jeanne Steiner; Patricia Scarnici; Barbara Dowd and Bob Bradley.
I. 
Call to Order at 5:30 PM by Chairwoman Mary Maslowski.  

Recording and Taping Notification: As required by law, the Town may audio or video record this 
meeting.  Any person intending to either audio or video record this open session is required to 
inform the Chair.
II. 
Public Meeting

Public Hearings
Continuation Public Hearing: HH 2017-11 Notice of Intent (NOI) has been received for 825 Route 28, Map 24 – Parcel W4 in the CH-1 Zone.  The application is pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich c. 131-8 Historic Preservation, Article II, and proposes a demolition of the existing foundation only of the c. 1860 dwelling and replace with a new foundation under the existing structure with no changes to the footprint.  Applicant/Agent, Sean Smith, for owner Sara Chase.
Presenters: Sean Smith, Contractor and Owner Sara Chase.

Mr. Smith stated that his client is not interested in brick veneer due to financial hardship.  Discussion of gray concrete with or without white paint.  House was purchased 14 years ago.  House is over 100 years old, there is a Demolition Delay in process.

Mr. Doane said it is a very high foundation and is very visible brick.  The HD&C Board put in a Demo Delay one year ago.  Mr. Smith asked if they need to use antique bricks or red brick veneer.  Chairwoman Maslowski asked if concrete could be disguised by plantings.  Mr. Smith said that plantings would cost more than double the brick veneer.

Discussion of prior cases where veneer has been used.  Mr. Powers said that the Board’s duty is to uphold Bylaw.  It was stated that a vote by all four HD&C members would be necessary this evening to proceed with veneer; otherwise the Demo Delay for one year would stand.
Motion made by Joe Powers to delay the hearing for 20 Minute in order for Mr. Smith and Ms. Chase to meet and consider their options.  Seconded by Gayle Carroll.  Vote: 4-0-0.
Documents:
None in packet
Public Hearing: HH2017-12 Notice of Intent (NOI) has been received for 602 Queen Anne Road, Map 83, Parcel S2 in the R-R Zone.  The application is pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich c. 131 Historic Preservation, Article II, and proposes a 100% demolition of the c. 1910 dwelling.  Applicant/Agent, Paul Revere, Esq., for 15-17 Whipple St. LLC, Owner.

Presenter:  Paul Revere, Esq.
Determinations:


1. Building over 100 years old.

2. On National Historic Register (noteworthy events in Harwich).

3. Specifically listed on Historic List.
Mr. Revere said he went to the building with the Building Commissioner.  There was an issue of prior use of the building by a person with a “hoarding” problem.  He said that the property was bought out of foreclosure.  He said that the issue of rebuilding a structure further back went before the Conservation Commission.  The current construction is botting and he believes there is nothing that can realistically be saved.  Chairwoman Maslowski said since it is 100 years old, it needs to be considered.  Mr. Doane said he does not think the building is architecturally significant.
Kate Rashburg, a neighbor spoke of hoarding problems, animals in the building, out building; and trash on the property.  She is in favor of demolition.

Motion made by Bob Doane to approve demolition of the property at 602 Queen Anne Road (also listed as 15-17 Whipple St).  Seconded by Gayle Carroll.  Vote: 4-0-0.
Documents:
HH 2017-12 NOI


Harwich Assessors Sheet 83



Plan of Land Book 664, Pg. 32



Copies of photos of property (8 pgs.)

Public Hearing: HH 2017-13 Notice of Intent (NOI) has been received for 87 Route 28, Map 10, 
Parcel W3 in the CH Zone.  The application is pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich c. 
131 Historic Preservation, Article II, and proposes a demolition of the existing foundation only, of 
the c. 1870 residence, and replace with a new foundation under the existing structure with no 
changes to the footprint.  Virginia Chamberlain, Owner/applicant.

Presenter: Virginia Chamberlain, Owner and Mr. Smith, Engineer – down cape engineering, inc.
Ms. Chamberlain explained use of old repurposed brick; lifting the foundation will determine whether or not the half basement or full basement which is dependent on the water table, rafters, etc.  She said there are two chimneys of the house and that there are 2 ½ stories on one side.  She is working with a structural engineer.  She said only existing foundation is to be replaced with either real brick or brick veneer.  Ms. Chamberlain said that the cost of the brick or brick veneer was at issue due to financial hardship.
Motion made by Bob Doane to approve the request to replace the foundation at 87 Route 28 with brick or brick veneer.  Seconded by Gayle Carrol.  Vote: 4-0-0.

Motion by Joe Powers to table the discussion and take a five minute recess at 6:00 PM.  Seconded by Gayle Carroll. Vote: 4-0-0.

Meeting called back to order at 6:05 PM.   Mr. Smith said that after discussion with Ms. Chamberlain, it was decided to move the project forward with brick veneer at a cost of $900.
Motion made by Bob Doane to accept the demolition of the existing foundation with the condition that 20 feet which shows from the road be replaced with brick veneer.  Seconded by Gayle Carroll.  Vote: 4-0-0.
Documents:
HH 2017-13 Notice of Intent (NOI)


Form B from Massachusetts Historical Comm.



National Register of Historic Places Criteria Statement Form



Massachusetts Cultural Resource Information System Scanned Cover page



Title 5 Site Plan – down cape engineering, inc.


Site Drawings (3 pgs.)
III. New Business
1. Possible Future Notice of Intent (NOI) Hearings.
a. 78 Bank Street – seeking to demolish garage.  Applicant also wants to discuss age of residential structure.


Requires NOI in July.  Angelo Keiardies owner architect showed a large drawing.  A garage was built around 1940 and he wants to renovate, not demolish with an addition to the garage for a laundry.  He has been to the Zoning Board regarding setbacks.   He said he is demolishing nothing; added new doors and replacing rotting wood.  The garage is not a 100 years old.  Owner does not know age of house, he says he believe it was built in 1823 in Nantucket (post and beam) and brought over to the cape.  He said he only wants to maintain the house and would come before the Board if necessary.
Motion made by Gayle Carroll to approve the garage which is not 100 years old for property at 78 Bank Street.  Seconded by Joe Powers.  Vote: 4-0-0.

Document:
Building Permit Application for 78 Bank St.
b. 2 Doane Road – Applicant disputes inclusion of property on 100 year list.
Motion Made by Bob Doane to remove 2 Doane Road from the Historic List.  Seconded by Gayle Carroll.  Vote: 4-0-0.

Documents:
Building Permit for 2 Doane Rd., including Affidavit of a Homeowner Construction 


Supervisor License Exemption; Massachusetts Workers’ Compensation Insurance 


Affidavit; Building Permit Instructions; Building Dept. Drawing; two copies of photos 


of property; Receipt for $50 from Building Dept.; Septic Record for 2 Doane LLC with 


copy of photo; copy of Philip R. Pond, Jr.’s Construction Supervisor License.
c. 84 Depot Road – Applicant seeks to demolish screen porch.  Requests Board determine if a NOI hearing is necessary.
Bill Gallagher, said that the 100 sq. ft. screen porch was built in 1995 was unsafe and was removed.  He wants to replace it with a new screen porch.  He wants to know if he needs to file a NOI with the Town Planner.  He is not demolishing anything, he says it has already been demolished.

Board stated for clarification for owner/applicant that since the screen porch was attached to a 100 year old house, it should have come before the HD&C, but it has already been done.

Mr. Gallagher said he wants to replace the porch with a new one which would not be visible from the street and basically the same as the old one.

Discussion of setting precedent (addition to an old house) and whether or not a NOI needs to be filed (Public Hearing issue).

Chairwoman Maslowski informed Mr. Gallagher that there needs to be a Public Hearing (needs to be advertised for 3 weeks).  There needs to be Hearing with a quorum of HD&C members and that the abutters need to be notified under Bylaw.  Next HD&C Meeting is July 19, 2017.
Ms. Titus, homeowner, asked what the penalty would be if they just go ahead and replace the porch.  She was informed that the Board cannot answer that question.
Documents:
Preliminary Design Drawings for 84 Depot Road (3 pgs).

2. Review Board of Appeals Agenda of June 28, 2017

Motion made by Bob Doane to place the Board of Appeals Agenda on File.  Seconded by Joe Powers.  Vote: 4-0-0.
IV. Reports and Briefings
1. Mr. Doane asked Ms. Miranda DeWitt for a Report of Historic Buildings List.  

Ms. DeWitt showed Volume I to the Board.  There was a discussion of electronic copy of four Volumes.  HD&C Chair to look into having the books available at HD&C meetings.

2. Discussion of Bungalow Style as vacation property (Indian work from India).  Ms. DeWitt gave the following facts and provided a number of pictures:

· First Bungalow Style home built in 1880

· 1900 – 1906 first kit in books

· Late 1800’s big beautiful Bungalows – Architect designed

· Ended in 1930 due to Depression
· Bungalow Style is represented in Ocean Grove section of Harwich

· The Style is very typical in the Cape Cod area

ADJOURN

Motion made by Bob Doane to adjourn at 7:05 PM.  Seconded by Gayle Carroll. Vote: 5-0-0.
Next Meeting July 19, 2017.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Marie Hickey Board Secretary
Minutes
HHD&C
June 21, 2017
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